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Security Advisory 

 
 Keeping in view of the 26/11 anniversary and recent inputs indicate 
possibility of an imminent threat to Indians and Indian 
interests/establishments from Anti Government Elements (AGEs) in 
Afghanistan.  AGEs may utilize the modus operandi of Vehicle Borne 
Improvised Explosive Device (VBIED)/Body Borne Improvised Explosive 
Device (BBIED) followed by armed raids/killing attacks as well as abduction 
and kidnapping.   
 
2. In view of the above, all Indian nationals are requested to maintain 
special vigilance during coming days and months and avoid unnecessary 
movements. They may also keep themselves informed about the prevailing 
security scenario through local visual/print media and through interaction 
with fellow colleagues. They are advised to stay in safer places, which have 
strong peripheral security and strict access control measures and move in 
pairs/groups so that, in case of any eventuality, a companion can contact the 
concerned authorities. In order to avoid forming a fixed pattern of movement, 
they are advised to constantly change their travel routes and timings.  
 
3. This advisory is being issued only to make the addressees aware of the 
perceived threats and not to create panic or fear. 
 
 
 

Public Affairs Wing 
Embassy of India, Kabul 

 
 
All Indians in Afghanistan 
 
 


